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From the Pastor 
 

I’m on the Top of the World! 
 
While Jack (Leonardo DiCaprio) in the movie “Titanic” mounted 
the bow of the great ocean liner and yelled; “I am the king of the 
world,” I would like to believe that each of our students can 
come to school and think that he or she is on top of the world. 
Since the renovation of the courtyard entrance to Saint Andrew 
School, when entering the Fr. McShain Building, I am taken 
back to the time when I was a kid and reminded of a then-
popular song sung by the Carpenters entitled “Top of the World” 
(1972), which was recently used in the soundtrack of Shrek 
Forever After (2010). Hearing that song always seemed to lift my 
spirits and put a skip in my step. The words, while schmaltzy 
(you all know I like schmaltzy), were both inspiring and hope-
filled. Yes, I know they were lyrics to a love song (give me some 
poetic license here), but I can’t help applying them to Saint 
Andrew School: the education, the encounter of God in the life 
of faith and the sacrifices of parents to provide a quality Roman 
Catholic education. Isn’t all that worthy of a genuine love song? 
Some of the lyrics are: “Such a feelin'’s comin' over me, there is 
wonder in most everything I see . . .;” “I’m on the top of the 
world lookin' down on creation and the only explanation I can 
find is . . . Your love’s put me at the top of the world!” This is 
not some “pie-in-the-sky” idealism; but, in recognizing that we 
are loved by God and each other and challenged with the truth 
to transcend the limits of our comfort zones, Saint Andrew 
School, as a community of learners, is building a culture of Life 
and a civilization of Love through Faith and Knowledge and 
putting our kids on top of the world. 
 
“Education is the key to unlock the golden door of 
freedom.” These words were spoken by a great American 
scientist, who understood the value of education and hard 
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Looking into the signs of the times 

With the Light of Faith and Knowledge 
 
Dear Alumni/æ and Friends of Saint Andrew School, 
  
In November of 2008, it was my 
pleasure, indeed my honor, to 
introduce to you the inaugural issue 
of the SAS Alumni Newsletter.  This 
current reflection will draw heavily 
upon my own words in that first 
newsletter, because they remain 
true. “Our Lord reminds each of us 
in the fifth chapter of St. Matthew’s 
Gospel after proclaiming the 
Beatitudes that “you are the light of 
the world. A city set on a mountain cannot be hidden. Nor do they 
light a lamp and then put it under a bushel basket; it is set on a 
lampstand, where it gives light to all in the house.  Just so, your 
light must shine before others, that they may see your good deeds 
and glorify your heavenly Father.” (vv. 14-16)  In the short time as 
your pastor, so many of you have shared stories and have 
reminisced about experiences at the school and the parish.  These 
accounts have impressed me, not so much by the content of the 
stories, rather by the passion and love with which they are recalled.  
To me this evinces that, in so many wonderful ways, Saint Andrew 
School is that lamp that cannot be put under a bushel basket, but 
needs to be set high on a lampstand.  We hope this SAS Alumni 
Newsletter will serve in some small way of sharing and spreading 
its light and the good news of what happens at Saint Andrew.” 
 
For almost eight years, this Newsletter has reported to you how 
Saint Andrew School in Drexel Hill has been and continues to be a 
Light in the darkness and confusion of our own time. Still today, 
we strive to hand on to our children the light of Christ and His 
Good News to prepare them to enter a conflicted and divided world 
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of fragile peace, broken promises, and a frightful disrespect for life. Allow me to repeat the 
words of Pope-emeritus Benedict XVI that I quoted then: “It is becoming ever clearer that 
only moral values and strong convictions, and sacrifices, make it possible to live and to build 
the world. … If there is no moral force in souls, if there is no readiness to suffer for these 
values, then a better world is not built; indeed, on the contrary, the world deteriorates every 
day, selfishness dominates and destroys all. ... In the end, in fact, love alone enables us to 
live, and love is always also suffering: it matures in suffering and provides the strength to 
suffer for good without taking oneself into account at the actual moment.” (25 July 2005)  
These are the core values that form the mission of Catholic education, Saint Andrew School 
and our desire to build a civilization of love and a culture of life through faith and knowledge. 
 

Many times, you have heard me repeat these words and you will hear 
or see them many more. They remain central and fundamental to my 
belief in and commitment to Catholic education. I wrote: “The cynical 
prophets of secularism will scoff and tempt us to believe that Catholic 
parochial schools are something of the past, financial black holes, or 
even, a waste of time, energy and money.  Call me either idealistic or 
naïve, but I do not believe such nonsensical ignorance.  I do not 
believe it, because I am a product of the sacrificial love of my parents, 
the parish priests, the Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth and the 

lay teachers and staff that formed the community of learning that taught me not only the 
three R’s, but more significantly, about what life and love really mean: the on-going lesson of 
moving from narcissistic self-centeredness to Eucharistic self-giving.  Is there anything more 
valuable in which we might invest our own time, energy and financial resources than in 
providing our children with the fundamental tools to engage this world with its myriad of 
temptations and empty promises?” 
 
In November of 2015, Saint Andrew School celebrated its First All-Class Reunion at the 
Springfield Country Club in Springfield, PA. What an incredible event! It was sold out with 
600 people. For me, it’s hard to remember another event in which there were so many people 
of varying ages and interests who were united not only in the fact that they graduated from 
SAS, but there was a real joy and happiness that pervaded the entire venue. Everyone 
genuinely had a great time. This “spirit” is what makes SAS that magical place full of grace 
and challenge and life! Your love of SAS and your deep desire to share that magic with a 
whole new generation of kids is what keeps us going at top speed. 
 
You may have heard that 2016 marks the 100th Anniversary of the founding of St. Andrew 
the Apostle Parish in Drexel Hill. As part of that celebration we are engaging a very significant 
undertaking to commemorate the Centennial—our Gift of Faith -Legacy of Love capital 
campaign.  Its aim is to raise the funds 
required to complete our church renovations 
and to build a third floor Parish Center and 
regulation-size gymnasium onto the Fr. 
Hughes building (formerly known as the new 
school or upper school). Our need and goal is 
to raise a minimum of $3,000,000 over the 
next 3-years. A challenge goal of $5,000,000 
has also been set, which will enable us to 
complete the entire project without incurring 
any debt. 
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It is my honor to officially begin this labor of love with my own pledge of $10,000 to this 
historic project and to invite you to assist us in three ways:  
 

1) PRAY daily in gratitude to God for the Gift of Faith and Legacy of Love you received 
through your own education here at Saint Andrew School and for the success of our 
campaign to forge a new century of Faith, Knowledge and Love in Drexel Hill.  
 

2) VOLUNTEER, if you are local. By offering to become a campaign volunteer, you assist 
in assuring that the campaign is efficiently run. To volunteer, simply complete and 
return the “Volunteer Willingness Card” you’ll find at the main entrance of the church 
or call Kathy Daly, our Campaign Assistant at our office 484-461-3063. 

 
3) SUPPORT the campaign financially. As you may have heard, many of our parish 

leaders have made generous pledges already and the campaign is in full swing. There 
are a variety of ways that gifts might be made, but long-term gifts or pledges payable 
over a (3) year period are needed to assure both the success of this effort and our 
ongoing operations. 

 
As our patron, St. Andrew knew so well, when he sought out the lad with five barley loaves 
and two fish, when we place into the hands of our Lord the best and most generous gift of 
which we are capable, (even when we believe ourselves that it is too little); we will be utterly 
amazed at how He in His goodness is capable and willing to multiply it to benefit so many 
beyond our wildest imagining. Looking into the signs of the times with the light of Faith and 
Knowledge, join us, then, in continuing this awesome task of love by forming the future of 
our parish, our community and our world.  By your prayers, your encouragement and your 
generous support, you can help us share this Gift of Faith - Legacy of Love with the next 
generation. Be assured of our profound gratitude and a remembrance in our prayers. 
 
Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 
 
 
 
(Rev. Msgr.) Albin J. Grous 
 
 
 
 
PS.  I would like to take this opportunity to once again thank all who made a donation to 
Saint Andrew School in memory of my father, Narcissan “Norman” Grous, who went home to 
Our Lord on August 11, 2015 at the age of 87. Donations to SAS totaled $3,035. May God 
continue to reward you for your generosity. 
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From the Principal 
  

The second semester at Saint Andrew 
School began with the news that Mr. Bill 
took ill over the holiday.  Bill Layden, Mr. 
Bill to the SAS students who ride Upper 
Darby Bus # 11 from school each day, 
passed away on January 9th. Fortunately, 
our students had the opportunity to write 
notes and send cards to the hospital before 
his going home. According to our students, 
Mr. Bill was the best bus driver ever!  He 
knew each child by name.  He knew where 
they lived and who was supposed to meet 
them at the bus stop. On the day of Mr. Bill’s funeral several of his riders were there dressed in 
their school uniform. My heart swelled with pride and gratitude for the families who came to 
honor this man who performed his duty of transporting children to and from school with such 
diligence, a dose of wry humor, and a good amount of prayer. Often he would be seen slipping 
into church for a visit before dismissal. A long time parishioner of St. Cyril Parish, Mr. Bill was 
one with us.  
 
Events such as this cause me to wonder anew about this faith we share. In the end, our life’s 
journey is meant to bring us home to God. One can only imagine how joyous that homecoming 
must be!  The recent Saint Andrew All-Class Reunion provides a glimpse of what that final 
homecoming might be. On this short trip back home, the SAS alumni were able to reminisce at 
they toured their elementary school.  Fr. Joe Farrell, O.S.A., presided over the celebration of 
the Alumni Mass bringing all to communion with the real Presence of Christ. Preparations were 
made with care by the reunion committee chaired by Claire Martorana ‘77. The Springfield 
Country Club was arrayed with red and white, our school colors. The smiles, the embraces, 
handshakes and shoulder pats of classmates reunited after many years were so heartwarming 
to see. The evening gave way to chatter and laughter as stories of the glory days gone by and 
updates on what folks are doing now filled the ballroom. Love was present. This was truly a 
joyful celebration of life.   
 
At the start of the public phase for the St. Andrew Centennial Capital Campaign, Melissa  
DiNofia-Bozzone noted, “At our core, we are a prayerful people - caring about one another and 
lifting each other through triumph, tragedy and each sacramental celebration.” Many have 
endured hardships and loss, yet are genuinely happy.  This is God’s grace.  There is nothing 
better to pass on to our students than the Culture of Life and Civilization of Love that lifts the 
heart in times of sorrow and challenge. This is the faith we strive to instill in our students each 
day. Your help in this endeavor is greatly appreciated.  For it is, still, all good! May God be 
praised in all we do! 
 
  
     
      
 
hmclean@saintandrewschool.com 
610-259-5145 
                 
 



Alumni Newsletter

5

 
 
 
 
1943 
Jane Hill Bradley 
Dear Friends, 
Thank you for sending me the Alumni 
Newsletter. It is great. Keep Sending! I have 
attached a list of the teachers we had in 
school until graduation in 1943. I hope it 
brings back happy memories of school days 
at Saint Andrew. (Jane’s twin sister, 
Elizabeth Hill Walsh, is deceased.) 
Philadelphia PA  

Class of 1943 Teachers 
1st & 2nd Grades - Sister Dorothy Marie 
3rd Grade – Sister Grace Mercedes 
4th Grade – Sister Anne Marguerite 
5th Grade – Sister Mary Aloysius 
6th Grade – Sister Edward Marie 
7th Grade – Sister Patrick Marie 
8th Grade – Sister Regina Francis 
Principal – Mother Purissima 
 
1948 
Lois Moore 
My husband (Tom) and I have been married 
for 60 years! We have 4 children and 8 
grandchildren and 1 great granddaughter. 
We have had many years of joy and 
happiness!!!  
Turnersville, NJ 
 
1949 
Rev. Robert Crawford, M.M 
Retired after 45 years in Taiwan. 
Maryknoll, NY 
 
1949 
Pat Dolan Nolan 
Snow birds in Tequesta, FL from October to 
May – Love it!! My son is training to become 
a Jesuit! 
Massapequa Park, NY 
 
1953 
Gerry Scheidhauer 
Twenty grandchildren and one great 
grandchild! 
Odenton, MD 

 
 
 
 
1961 
Sister Regina J. Ryan IHM (Marion 
Ryan) 
Beginning fourth year as principal of Villa 
Maria Academy High School. 
Malvern, PA 
 
1963 
Sister Janice McGrane, S.S.J. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sister Janice has authored two books: 
Flourtown, PA 
 
1974 
Theresa Smith 
Great School! 
Upper Darby, PA 
 
2001 
Mary Vantine 
Currently living in Pittsburgh – a 2012 
graduate of the Art Institute and working 
for Guardian Protection Services.  
Pittsburgh, PA 
2003 
 
Matthew Vantine 
Graduated from Temple University in 2014 
– living in San Jose, CA and working for 
Google Corporation. 
San Jose, CA 

Class Notes 
“It is the bonds that develop over the elementary school years that link alumni for life." 
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In Memoriam 
 
1977 
Edward M. Banes 
Edward, age 51, on Dec. 26, 2014, of Springfield, PA. Beloved son of 
Doris Banes and the late John E. Banes. Loving husband of Linda Banes 
(nee Conaghan). Devoted father of Edward, Mark, John, Annemarie and 
Thomas. Brother of Kathleen, Nancy, Peggy, Eileen, Patty, Stephen and 
Christine. Predeceased by his brother John.  

 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Program: Saint Andrew School Technology and Science Program 
 

Re: STEM Scholarship Grant (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) 
 

Attention: Helen McLean, Principal 
 

Enclosed is a check payable to Saint Andrew School in the amount of $3,000. This 
grant was made possible through the sponsorship of Bentley Colleagues, whose names 
are listed below. 
 

Bentley Systems, Inc. is committed to supporting K-12 students in their efforts to 
further expand their Science, Technology, Engineering and Math skills. 
 

Best wishes on your continuing efforts in these important areas of education. 
 

 

Mike Barkasi Ian Rosam
Michael Dougherty Alicia Seymour-Batts

Ian Eskin Florrie Smith
Tim langham Thomas Taylor

Kevin McDonald Joe Waxmonsky
Chris Pair Mike Wilson

SAS School Apparel 
Please visit Saint Andrew School website 
to view various school apparel items for 
purchase – all items are embroidered 

with the SAS logo 
 

www.saintandrewschool.com 
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All – Class Reunion Mass 
Homily of Rev. Joseph Farrell, O.S.A. 

 
Monsignor Grous, Fr. Cossavella, 
Monsignor Leighton, Fr. Stack, 
Deacon Curry, Sisters of St. 
Joseph, Teachers, Classmates, 
Schoolmates, and Parishioners of 
Saint Andrew Parish.  It is good for 
us to be here.   It is very good for us 
to be here as we continue with the 
Centennial Celebrations of St. 
Andrew the Apostle Parish in Drexel 
Hill. 
 
My name is Joe Farrell and I am a 
proud graduate of the class of 1977 
from St. Andrew School.  Suzanne 
Smart [reunion Mass Cantor 

pictured center–right] and I are both from the class of 1977 and are happy to be here and are 
very proud of the education we received. 
 
I am an Augustinian priest, and soon after I was ordained my 
first assignment was in a parish in a small town north of Boston, 
MA.  Growing up in St Andrew Parish, I knew the Sisters of St. 
Joseph of Chestnut Hill quite well because of their dedication to 
Saint Andrew School.   When I moved to Massachusetts, I met 
my first School Sister of Notre Dame.  Her name is Sister Elaine 
and she taught me something I found a bit peculiar at first.  She 
told me that when she was in the Novitiate, her novice mistress 
trained her never to say, “THANK YOU”. 
 
I told her that I thought it was a bit strange for someone to teach 
young people in formation never to say Thank You!   She continued to say that she was 
trained to replace “Thank You”, with “God will reward you.”  
 
For her novice mistress, “thank you” meant that there would have to be some obligation to 
reciprocate the favor. Since the Sisters were not able to reciprocate by paying back what had 
been given, they were always trained to say, “God will reward you.”   I began to like the 
phrase, I found it an interesting way to offer one’s gratitude. 
 
We heard from the Letter to the Colossians in our second reading today. At the center of the 
reading we heard today were three simple words… Right in the middle of the beautiful virtues 
of meekness, simplicity, kindness and love we were reminded… “And Give Thanks.” In that 
short imperative statement, we are, once again, reminded of the importance of that simple 
gesture of gratitude. 
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I was in Sao Paolo Brazil last week and, although my 
understanding of the Portuguese language is poor at best, I 
was able to pick up one word that is used a lot – Obrigado. 
They use it as an expression of gratitude. In a literal sense, it 
means, I am obligated to you.  I am obliged.  So what does 
obliged mean?  It signifies a movement toward a legal or moral 
bind or link.  It means a relationship has been established. 

Isn’t that why we are gathered here today?  A relationship has 
been established and we are obliged to recognize that 
relationship.  But to what do we have this moral or binding 
obligation?   It is made real on many levels.  We are obliged to 
each other as classmates and parishioners.  We are obliged to 
our families, faculty, and all of the parishioners who sacrificed 
for our education. It is a sacrifice of the whole community to 
educate the next generation and we are obliged to give thanks 
for that gift we have received. 

We are obliged to offer gratitude to our world as we are 
connected to the reality of living in a global society.  Tragically, 
we know how much our world is in need of peace these days. 
We, as recipients of the education we have received, are obliged 

to offer to our world the peace for which it thirsts.  In doing so, we realize the bond which we 
have with our sisters and brothers around the globe. 

We are obliged to this school for what it gave us from the beginning years of our young lives. 
Although we may not have been aware of it at the time, enormous sacrifices were made on 
the part of many people to provide us with the gift of a Catholic Education.  We are obliged 
to all those who assisted us in the education process.   

In the Gospel of Luke, which we heard proclaimed this evening, the familiar story is of the 
ten lepers who were healed by Jesus Christ and only one, the Samaritan, returned to give 
thanks.  We are here at this Mass to pause and give thanks to God for the many ways in 
which we were touched by the grace of God and for the many ways in which we have received 
blessings from God, especially through the education we have received.   

And so, as the Prophet Zephania from our first reading proclaims, shout for Joy.  We are 
obliged to shout for joy. Yes, because of the experience we had and continue to have with St. 
Andrew School.  We offer a thanksgiving shout of joy. Because of the salvific work of Jesus 
Christ in our lives, we shout for joy. 

Indeed, we are obliged to give that joyful praise and we are obliged to represent this great 
parish and the education we received at this school by contributing to the world in a way 
that through us, God will reward the world.  The graces we received here, we share gratefully 
with the world around us, and with our families and with our friends.  
It is good that we are here. It is good to give thanks to God. 

We are obliged. 

Obrigado. May God continue to reward St. Andrew Parish and School. 

 

“We are obliged to this 
school for what it gave 
us from the beginning 
years of our young 
lives.  Although we 
may not have been 
aware of it at the time, 
enormous sacrifice s
were made on the 
part of many people to 
provide us with the 
gift of a Catholic 
Education.  We are 
obliged to all those 
who assisted us in the 
education process.”   
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(Left to Right) Msgr. Donald Leighton ’48; Rev. John 
Stack ’61; Deacon Richard Currie, ’64 and Msgr. 
Albin J. Grous, Pastor of St. Andrew Parish. 

Rosemarie Dooling ‘76 

Nadine Daniels ‘65 

 

Rev. Joseph Farrell, O.S.A. (’77) 

Offertory Gifts Procession  
 

Joseph Brady (1941) & Pat Brady (his wife and longtime 
choir member & cantor) 
Sr. Betty McVeigh (1962 - who also taught here) 
Sr. Margaret Richard (former teacher in the '50's & '70's) 
Joanne (Stack) Lemke (1974 she was also on the All Class 
Reunion committee) 
Maureen (Stack) Liberatore (1977) 
Kevin Kee (2002 & a current teacher at SAS!  He was also 
on the All- Class Reunion committee) 
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Saint Andrew School 
All–Class Reunion Event 

 
Since the inaugural issue of the SAS Alumni Newsletter in 2008, the heading of our “Class 
Notes” section of the Alumni Newsletter has included the following tagline – 

“It is the bonds that develop over the elementary school years that link alumni for life." 
That very special, uncommon bond was on full display at Springfield Country Club on 
November 27, 2015. 
 
In celebration of St. Andrew Parish’s centennial jubilee year, SAS held its first all-class 
reunion event which included school tours, a Mass for alumni/ae, and a reception / dinner 
at the Springfield Country Club. The sold-out event witnessed 600 alums and guests 
gathering from eighteen (18) states, Ontario Canada, Rome (Fr. Farrell) and the District of 
Columbia. Graduates spanned 66 years (1941-2007) or 70% of SAS 93 years of excellence. 
Graduating Class representation was also outstanding with alums from 60 different years in 
attendance – including 48 consecutive years spanning the period 1947 through 1994!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reunion Attendance 
by decade 

1940s 2.9% 
1950s 8.8% 
1960s 21.5% 
1970s 38.9% 
1980s 20.5% 
1990s 5.0% 
2000s 2.3% 
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All-Class Reunion Committee 

Coleen Young Scheb ‘84 

Nadine Daniels ‘65 

Claire Young Anderson ‘87 

Mr. Bob Morrow Sr. ‘49 

Kierstin Kee ‘07 

Vince McVeigh ‘60 

Gerry Goldschmidt ‘69 

Bobbi Dougherty and Maureen Kee (co-
chairs of the Centennial Committee) 

Kevin Kee ‘02 and currently teaching at 
St. Andrew (social media) 

Jaime Martorana ‘07 (pamphlets) 

Helen McLean (was faculty teacher and 
now is our amazing school principal) 

Lou Morrocco (a wonderful parishioner 
who does this for living and guided us 
through the entire process) 

Brenda Domenico (son is a 2010 
graduate and coordinated the wine 
glasses on your tables) 

Suzanne Smart ‘77 (organized and 
coordinated the Liturgy) 

Joanne Stack Lemke ‘74 (photo 
displays and Liturgy preparations with 
Suzanne) 

Claire Martorana ‘77 
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In Memoriam 
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We are deeply appreciative of all the donors listed below and on the following pages for their 
generosity in supporting and funding the on-going needs of our parish school. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Anonymous In honor of those who sacrificed to make SAS successful! 
Anonymous in honor of the Class of '65 

Mary Mack DiSipio '70  
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Rimmer  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Anonymous in memory of Linda Mullen 
Dr. and Mrs. Richard P. Baker, Jr.  

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Breslin in memory of Mary O. Breslin 
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Cappelli, Jr. in memory of Michael &  Josephine Matz and Alfred & Jullia Cappelli 

Mr. and Mrs. William Murray  
Jose L. Pascual & Dominique F. Charette  

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Pinto  
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Roken  

John Ruffenach  
Louise Walsh in honor of Sadie, Finn, Ciaran Boyle & in memory of Jack Walsh 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Anonymous  
Anonymous in memory of Michael (Dutchie) Avicolli  
Anonymous in memory of Rev. Albert J. Jeneman, S.J. , Class of '41  

Mr. and Mrs. Francis Angelo in memory of Anthony J. Giannini 
Boeing Foundation  

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Brennan III in honor of Patrick H. Brennan '05 & 
  in memory of Elizabeth A. Brennan '05 

Mr. John M. Convery, Jr. '48 
 

Rev. Robert F. Crawford M.M. '48  
Deacon Dan & Peggy DeLucca  

The Dolcemores  

 

Saint Andrew School 2015 Annual Appeal Campaign 
( Gifts Received through December 31, 2015) 

 

 

Principal's Circle 
($1,000 +) 

 

Red & White Club 
($500 +) 

 

Friends of SAS 
($250 +) 
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Joseph Foy   
Golden Family in memory of Harry L. Golden 

Mr. Charles Heinemann '49 in memory of Edward & Marie Heinemann &  
                    Helen Heinemann Ballantine '45 

Edna Wynne Hneleski  
Stephen Hodulik '53 in memory of Anthony F. Closkey 

Agnes J. Hoey 
Kevin W. Kidd '73 In honor of Dolores Kidd and in memory of Norman M. Kidd 
Dolores M. Kidd in memory of Norman M. Kidd 

Donald R. McNamee in memory of John & Kathryn McNamee 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Mongeluzi in honor of St. Rita and in memory of Sonny Terinoni 
James ‘41 & Margaret ’60 Noyes  

PNC Foundation  
Anne Rigney '70 in memory of Narcissan Grous 

John J. Salvucci '74  
Dorothy A. Sherman  

Diana Dalton Stieffel '77  
Kevin Thomas '61  

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Verna '81  
Wells Fargo Foundation 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Anonymous in memory of Therese Hagee 
Anonymous  
Anonymous in memory of Raymond G. Peacock 
Anonymous in memory of Francis J. Goggin 
Linda Banes in memory of Edward Banes '77 

Francis X. Bernard '58 in memory of Joseph & Virginia Bernard 
Jane Hill Bradley '43 in memory of my twin sister, Elizabeth Hill Walsh  

Jim Brophy '68  
Joseph A. Brophy, Jr. '64 in honor of Berenice T. Brophy and  

         in memory of Joseph A. Brophy, Sr. 
Virginia Mary (Gillin) Bryson '65 in memory of Joseph Gillin & Lucille Gillin 

Patrick Burke '81  
Jim Callahan '73 in memory of Andrew and Ed Callahan, Sr. 

Kathleen Carr '79 in honor of my mother, Faith, &  
      in memory of my father, Robert Paul 

Mari Ann   Taylor Ciarrocchi '69 in memory of Eileen Taylor 
Anna Cook in memory of Veronica Cook 

Mr. and Mrs. James  R. Cras  
Michael  & Florence Cunningham  

 

SAS Steward 
($100 +) 

 

Friends of SAS 
($250 +) 
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Mimi Lavin Dolan '72 in memory of Brian B. Lavin '69 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Dominguez  

Theresa M. Donnelly  
Arlene DuComb in memory of Bill DuComb 
Michael B. Ellis in honor of Addyson Flowers 
Regina Ferri '49 in memory of Annemarie Breithaupt Nestor '46 

Richard L Fieo, MD '60 in honor of Sr. Marianna R. Fieo, SSJ 
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Flick  

John Gaffney '58 
 

Mr. Joseph V. Gallagher  
Mary and Tom Grogan  

Mr. and Mrs. Brian Hamilton  
 Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Hanlon  

Mr. and Mrs. Francis Hazel in honor of Frances E. Hazel 
John Herron '68  

Beatrice M. Jesiolowski in honor of Gabriella Jackson 
Brian and Patricia Hays '64 in memory of William V. Kays 

Mary B. Kissinger in memory of Mary K. Gleason 
Michael Kritz in memory of John (Jack) Borderieux 
Jim Lake '80 in memory of Chrissy Quinn, Class of '80 

Marty Lavin '63 in memory of Tom, John & Brian Lavin 
Richard Light '63  

Edward Lozowicki '58  
Rolando & Maria Luistro  

David and Ida Magee  
The Martorana Family in memory of all SAS teachers - past and present  

Mr. and Mrs. Russell B. Martyn 
 

Joseph McDermott  
Mr. William J. McDevitt  

John McGinley in memory of Evelyn McGinley 
Kevin & Kathleen McGurk  
Captain J. J. McKechnie '51  

John McKeon '75  
Tom McKeon '77 in memory of Pat & Winnie McKeon 

Kevin R. McNulty '72 in memory of Arthur & Eileen McNulty 
Maria  Mitchell '64 in memory of Irene & Ben Lozowicki 

Kate Morro '88 in honor of Bob & Peggy Morro 
Margaret M. Morro in honor of Morro children - Bob '74, Maryalice '75, 

     Carol '77, Sue '79, Meg '82 and Kate '88 
Robert Muller  

Bill and Theresa Murphy in honor of the priests of St. Andrew 
Mr. Robert C. Ninni '60  

 

 

SAS Steward 
($100 +) 
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Rita Oakes '56 in honor of St. Rita of Cascia - with thanks 
Dolores Hansell O'Neill '49  

Leonard Oteri  
Marie M. Perno in memory of Vincent A. Perno 

Dana M. Postiglione-Black  
Mr.  John C. Rigney in memory of Marie L. Rigney 

Jeanne  Hearn Schmedlen '61 
 

Agnes Sheehan  
Timothy and Margaret Stammen  

Mr. Albert W. Tegler, Jr. '56  
Touey and Company, LLC  

Regina M. Troilo '72 in memory of Marie Tulskie Forcina 
Mary E. Turnbull 

 

Janice Viola Verone '77  
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Vizzarri in memory of Tina Murtha 

Martha Wallace '60  
Catherine Wasylenko '72  

Isabella Wendling  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Anonymous (3)  

Anonymous in memory of Mr. & Mrs. Giallanardo and Mr. & Mrs. Flynn 

Anonymous in memory of Mr. & Mrs. Mazzola and Mr. Carmen Mongeluzi 

Anonymous in memory of Patricia - Jeremiah, Sr. - Mary Lynch 

Robert Blaisse '72 in memory of John & Betsy Blaisse 

Dom '71 and Gina '72 Bonanni  

Joseph T. Brady '76  

Matthew & Mary '75 Brennan  

William E. Burns  

Gene and Jennifer Burpoe in honor of Mrs. Mazzone on her retirement from SAS 

Mr. and Mrs. Sebastian Calvano  

Jean Marie Cantrill (Grandizio) '60  

Ms. June B. Carey in memory of Anthony J. Carey 

Mr. and Mrs. Francis Carolfi in memory of Sis & Stan Tolvaisa and Natalie & Pietro Carolfi 
Tom '73 and Carla (Musciano) '74 

Carson  

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Carver  

Sarah (Asciutto) Cobb '97 in memory of Matthew Thomas '94 & Michael Gallagher '99 

Mr. and Mrs. William Connell  

 

SAS Donor 
(to $99) 

 

SAS Steward 
($100 +) 
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Marie Corr '65 in memory of Kathy Frenzel '62 

Mr. Paul E. Crawford '53  

Dorothy Doyle Crossan  

Mary Ann DiLiberto in memory of Norman Grous 

Michael and Kristen Dolan  

 Joann T. Donahue  

Peter and Joan Drumm 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Martin P. Eagan  

Tom Faustman '62  

Mary Ann McGovern Flounders in memory of Daniel McGovern Family 

Mary Galloway '56  

Brian Geraghty  

Mr. James J. Gill '65 in memory of Dan & Ethel Gill 

Maureen K. Greeley in memory of Mary K. Gleason 

Betty Higgins in honor of Chris Nichols & in memory of Louis W. Higgins 

Fred Hoelzle  

Jack Hopkins in memory of Ray Ewing 

James and Elizabeth Hughes  

Patricia Jankowski in honor of John Salvucci 

Nancy Leaf 
 

Debbie & Jack Lees  

William Lynch '58  

Ed McGarvey '63  

Marion G. McGovern  

Eleanor Urie McGovern '48  

Sr. Janice McGrane '63 in memory of Maureen McGrane 

Helen Ann Meehan in honor of my father (Tom Meehan) who coached football  

M. Denise Myers in memory of Vincent & Helen Nolan 

Patricia Dolan Nolan '49 in memory of Rev. James R. Dolan, SJ - Class of '51 

Anne L. Pickett in memory of Robert & Mary Juckett 

Marie Lamay Pinto in memory of Louis Pinto, Class of 1950 

Mrs. Catherine Pytlewski  

Sister Regina J. Ryan, IHM '61  

Mrs. Kathryn Sanborn '77 in memory of the Sisters of St. Joseph 

Gerry Scheidhauer '53  

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Shannon  

Catherine D. Shelsy '52 in memory of Alfred E. & Catherine K. Dansereau 

Paul & Beth Vanderveer  

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Vantine in honor of Catherine, John N., Mary '01 and Matthew ‘03 

Theresa B. Vesey ‘70  
                   

 

SAS Donor 
(to $99) 
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Saint Andrew School  
2015 Annual Appeal Campaign 

Our 2015 Annual Appeal Campaign is underway. Your gifts truly do make a difference in 
the lives of our students - enabling many families to continue their enrollment at SAS through 
the financial assistance provided through your directed gifts, installing 30 new Dell desktop 
computers this past summer in our computer lab or simply assisting in the funding of critical 
academic endeavors. We are truly blessed and forever grateful for your prayers, generosity 
and support of our school. 

 Please complete this section and print your name as you would like it to 
appear in the Spring 2016 edition of the SAS Alumni Newsletter 

 Check here if anonymity is desired 
 Name______________________________________ Graduate of SAS?  No  Yes – Class of _______ 

 Street Address _____________________________________________________________________________ 

 City _____________________________________________ State ______ Zip ____________ 

My Gift to the 2015 Saint Andrew School 
Annual Appeal Campaign 

Please accept the enclosed gift of $_______________ to Saint Andrew School 

My   Gift is:  In honor of _____________________________________ 
  In memory of ___________________________________ 

               (Please Print) 

Please direct my gift to: 

 General School Operations
Financial Assistance for a SAS Student
Science Lab - Materials & Supplies
Technology

Giving Levels: 
 Legacy Circle $10,000+ 
 SSJ Circle $5,000+ 
 Principal’s Circle $1,000+ 
 Red & White Club $500+ 
 Friends of SAS $250+ 
 SAS Steward $100+ 
 SAS Donor to $99 
 

I have remembered Saint Andrew 
Parish / School in my Will. 



Address Service Requested 

Stay Connected 
Just moved? New job? Earned a degree? Welcomed a new family member? Or just want to connect 
with friends and classmates. Please send your latest news to:  
 

Alumni Newsletter, Saint Andrew School, 535 Mason Ave., Drexel Hill, PA 19026 
 
Name___________________________________Maiden____________________________Class of__________ 
 
 
Address____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
City___________________________________________State__________________Zip___________________ 
 
 
Phone (H)_________________________                   E-mail__________________________________________ 
 
              I have remembered Saint Andrew Parish / School in my Will. 
 
News about you or remembrances of SAS:_______________________________________________________ 

  

  

  

  
Note to Parents: If your son or daughter has moved from your home address, please help us update 

SAS’s alumni records by completing the above form and returning in the envelope provided with this newsletter. 
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City___________________________________________State__________________Zip___________________ 
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